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TILDEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 

Friday, May 5, 2023 

Workshop                                                

 
The Tilden Township Board of Supervisors met in the Township Municipal Building 

with the following present:  Supervisors Gene Schappell and Fred Herman; Absent 

Richard DeLong; Chief William McEllroy; Manager/Secretary/Treasurer Monica Flower, 

Assistant Secretary Samantha Hartman and Road Master Michael Quick and local 

residents. The attendance roster is on file with the secretary.  

 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Gene Schappell at 9:06 A.M. followed 

by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

AN EXECUTIVE SESSION WAS HELD ON WEDNESDAY, APRIL 26, 2023 AT 5:45 P.M. IN REGARDS TO 

PERSONNEL. 
 

Public Participation:   

 

- None  

 

General Discussion: 

 

- ARP Fund usage was discussed at length. Quotes are still being collected for 

potential purchases. Potential purchases that were discussed; Library 

donation, Sound System, Zero Turn Mower, ScanTek electronic storage, Police 

Vehicle, ROBB Consulting LLC, Police LPR cameras. 

- Utility Mapping for both sewer and water system is needed to know exactly 

where the lines are, where laterals are and to assist in PA One Call 

markings. Clarification with Township Solicitor is needed to confirm where 

the ownership of the lines stop/start. 

- L/B Water Quote presented a cellular dialer system called, RAFA, for the 

Sewer Pump Stations that would replace the old dialers. The cellular dialer 

system would allow the stats to be accessed online. 

 

Recessed at 10:43 A.M.  

Reconvened at 10:48 A.M. 

 

- The Burning Ordinance was discussed at length to verify all changes that 

were requested have been made. Upon further review, there were additional 

changes to be made before the Regular Meeting.  

- The Solar Ordinance was discussed to verify all necessary changes have been 

made. Upon review, it was determined all changes were made and the Ordinance 

has been prepared to be an Amendment to the Zoning Ordinance. 

 

A Motion was made by Gene Schappell and seconded by Fred Herman to  

adjourn the meeting at 11:46 A.M. Upon roll call Schappell and Herman voted yes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tilden Township  

 

 

Samantha Hartman 

Assistant Secretary 


